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Important Dates  

 

Tuesday 12 September  

Yr3 ECU Drama Excursion 

 

Friday 15 September  

Assembly hosted by B1 

 

Thursday 21 

September  

Puss in Boots Incursion 

 

Friday 22  September  

Assembly hosted by J4 

Last day of Term 3 

 

Monday 9 October  

School Development Day 

 

Tuesday 10 October  

First day of Term 3 for 

students 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Telephone:   

9300 2199 

Email:   
connolly.ps@education.wa.edu.au 

Website:   
www.connollyps.wa.edu.au 
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Dear Parents and Community Members  
Welcome to Week Nine  
 

Book Fair  

I have received the following report from Mrs Nelligan our Librarian.  
 

òThe Book Fair was a great success once again this year considering the cold and wet 
conditions, it was a great night.  We did open at the end of school at 2.50pm this year 
which reflected our higher sales.  
We took $3,131 on the night and our Commission on that was $939 which we took in 
books. 
So we have a lovely selection of new titles for the Library.  
I would like to thank the P&C for providing the float for this event and their continued 
support of the Library.ó    Jo Nelligan 
 

I would also like to add my thanks to the P&C who do so much for our school.  

 

NAPLAN Results  

Our 2017 NAPLAN results have arrived and we are busy analysing them. I am pleased 

with the results in most areas. We are at or above the National Mean in 8 of the 10 

tested areas and very close on the other two.  
 

The Year 3 cohort achieved our schoolõs highest mean scores since the commencement 

of NAPLAN (2009) in Numeracy and Grammar & Punctuation, and the highest score in 

Reading since 2010. 
 

The Year 5 cohort achieved our schoolõs highest mean scores in Reading, Spelling, and 

Numeracy since the commencement of NAPLAN (2009).  
 

We have increased the number of Year 3 students in the top 20% of all WA Public 

School in Reading, Numeracy, Spelling and Grammar and Punctuation. The increases are 

significant, up by 12 -18% on the previous year.  
 

We have also increased the number of Year 5 students in the top 20% of all WA Public 

School in Reading, Numeracy, Writing and Spelling. The increases range from 2 -12% on 

the previous year. I would like to congratulate the students and all the staff, as this is 

very much a whole school effort.  
 

NAPLAN reports will be sent home today.  
Term Dates  

Term 3  
18 July - 22 September 

 

Term 4  
10 October - 14 December 

 

Term 1 2018  

31 January - 13 April 

Asɽˏʸʪ˗ʦ 
 

The staff and students of  

Banksia 1 / Jarrah 4  
will host the School Assembly on  

Friday 15 September / 22 September  

in the Undercover Area.    

We extend an invitation to all members of the 
school community to join us for this event . 

Monday 9 October  

is a School Development 

Day. 
Students do not attend  

school on this day.   
 

Students return to school on  

Tuesday 10 October.  
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Government House  

On Saturday afternoon I accompanied Xavier (Tuart 3) and Mischa (Tuart 3), Year 6 Band students, 

to a special concert at Government House. The concert celebrated the history of the keyboard and was 

attended by the Governor of Western Australia and Director General of Education. The Keys in the City 

Concert was arranged to celebrate Paul Tunziõs 40th  year as an internationally recognised master piano 

technician. At the end of the concert the Governor announced that two schools had been selected to 

receive a new piano valued at $12000 -13000.  We were one of the two lucky schools and we are to 

receive a new Yamaha piano with built in technology.  A huge thank you to Mrs Carville for submitting 

the expression of interest.  

Mischa and Xavier with Ms Sharyn OõNeill,                Mischa, Xavier and a student from Caledenia Primary School with  

Director General of Education.                      Mr Paul Tunzi and Ms Kerry Sanderson, Governor of Western Australia.  

 

 

Host Families Needed! An enriching experience! Boys Needed!!!!  

We are hosting a group of Japanese primary school students (Year 6) from 15 October - 1 November 

and we are extending the opportunity for families who have child/children in Year 4 -6 to host.  We are 

in desperate need for a couple of families to host a boy.  The students from Gunma Kokusai Academy 

are taught in English so there will not be a communication barrier.  We still need more families in order 

for the program to proceed!  Hosting gives your family a wonderful opportunity to make an international 

friendship and integrate a new family member into your daily routine. As the host, your child will be 

matched with a Japanese student of the same gender and they will attend school together. You will 

receive a payment of $450 for hosting a student.  If you are interested or would like more information, 

please contact the school or Gold Intercultural Learning by email  homestay@goldil.com.au or  call 08 

9444 7687. Thank you to those families who have already expressed an interest in hosting a student.  

 

School Board Meeting  

There was a Board Meeting held on Wednesday 6  September.  The Principalõs Report highlighted major 

events held recently including, faction carnival, WA Government Schools Music Society Concert at the 

Crown Theatre, Book Week, Government House visit and the P&C Quiz Night.  

The P&C Report detailed approximately how much funding the P&C had raised at the faction carnival and 

quiz night.  

Mr Marshall provided the board with a detailed analysis of this yearõs NAPLAN results and how these 

may be used to set targets in our next School Business Plan. The board asked lots of questions and I 

would like to thank Mr Marshall for his outstanding work in this area.  

 

David Womersley, Principal  
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Woolworths Earn & Learn  
Donõt forget to keep collecting the Woolworths Earn & Learn stickers. There is a drop box in 

our school office and also one at Currambine & Joondalup Woolworths.  Please let your friends 

and family know !!!  

From the Associates   
 
Lost Property  

As the end of the term draws to a close, please check the lost property, as there is sure to be 

something belonging to your family in there.  

 

Tell a Teacher  

If your child is having a problem in the playground or in class, encourage them to tell a teacher.   Most 

problems can be solved the same day if we know about them as early as possible.  

 

Term 4   

Term 4 is always a really busy term with lots of events and exciting activities on both whole school and 

in classes.  Parents please refer to the term calendar and the teachers' communication to ensure you 

are across all of these events and activities to make sure your child doesn't miss out.  

 

Bikes on School Grounds  

As the weather warms up, it is wonderful to see more children riding and scooting to school.  

Remember to dismount from your bike or scooter and walk them on school grounds and don't forget to 

lock them in the bike rack area outside Banksia 1.  Helmets are compulsory.  

 

Interschool Carnival 2017  

Congratulations to all those students who participated in the Interschool Athletics last week.  We had 

some high quality performance across the day, and the level of effort was pleasing to see. There were 

a number of outstanding individual and team performances, including finishing the carnival with a 

resounding win in the Grand Relay.  

 

Special congratulations must be given to those Connolly PS students who were 

named age champions. 

 

Alana (Karri 1) ð Year 4 Champion Girl  

Joe (Karri 1) ð Year 5 Champion Boy 

 

A special thank you to all the staff who attended on the day, and assisted in team 

game training in the week leading up to the carnival.    

 
Robert Marshall & Trudy Jones, Associate Principals  

A big thankyou to IGA Beaumaris for generously donating the sausages for the 

sports carnival sausage sizzle !  
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>Xk_\iĊjĕ<Xp 
¢ƘŜ YƛƴŘȅ ŀƴŘ tt ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ǎǇƻƛƭǘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŘŀŘǎ ŦƻǊ CŀǘƘŜǊϥǎ ŘŀȅΦ  
¢ƘŜ ŘŀŘǎ ǿŜǊŜ ŜƴǘŜǊǘŀƛƴŜŘ ǿƛǘƘ ǎƻƳŜ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ǎƻƴƎǎ ŦƻƭƭƻǿŜŘ ōȅ ŀ ǇŀƳǇŜǊƛƴƎ ǎŜǎǎƛƻƴ ǿƘƛŎƘ 
ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜŘ ǎƘŀǾƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ƘŀƛǊ ŘŜǎƛƎƴΗ 
hǘƘŜǊ ŀŎǝǾƛǝŜǎ ƛƴŎƭǳŘŜŘ ōǳƛƭŘƛƴƎ ŎƘŀƭƭŜƴƎŜǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ōƭƻŎƪ ŎƻǊƴŜǊΣ ŘŜŎƻǊŀǝƴƎ ōƛǎŎǳƛǘǎ ŀƴŘ 
ƻǳǘŘƻƻǊ ǎǇƻǊǘǎΦ 
! ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ ǘƘŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ wƛŎ [ŜǎǘŜǊ ǿƘƻ ŎŀƳŜ ƛƴ ǘƻ Ŏƻƻƪ ōǊŜƪƪƛŜ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ YƛƴŘȅ м ŘŀŘǎΦ  
 
YƛƴŘȅ ŀƴŘ tǊŜ-tǊƛƳŀǊȅ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƻŦ aŀǊǊƛ н ƘƻǎǘŜŘ ŀ CŀǘƘŜǊΩǎ 5ŀȅ ōǊŜŀƪŦŀǎǘ ƻƴ ²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅ ŀƴŘ ¢ƘǳǊǎŘŀȅ ƻŦ ²ŜŜƪ тΦ  
¢ƘŜ ŘŀŘǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŜƴƧƻȅŜŘ ŀ ǎŀǳǎŀƎŜ ǎƛȊȊƭŜ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜƴ ǇƭŀȅŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ƻǳǘŘƻƻǊ ŀǊŜŀ ƳŀƪƛƴƎ ǇŀǇŜǊ ǇƭŀƴŜǎΣ ǇŀƛƴǝƴƎ 
ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ŦŜƴŎŜΣ ǿƘƛǧƭƛƴƎ ǎǝŎƪǎΣ ōǳōōƭŜ ōƭƻǿƛƴƎΣ [ŜƎƻ ŎƻƴǎǘǊǳŎǝƻƴ ŀƴŘ ōŀƭƭ ƎŀƳŜǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŘŀŘǎΦ ¢Ƙŀƴƪ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ aǊ 
bŜǿǘƻƴ ŀƴŘ aǊ CƛǘȊƎŜǊŀƭŘ ŦƻǊ ŎƻƻƪƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ǎŀǳǎŀƎŜǎΦ 
 


